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Linda C. Bridwell, PE 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601-8294 

 

December 15, 2023 
 
RE: ELECTRONIC APPLICATION OF KENTUCKY UTILITIES COMPANY AND LOUISVILLE GAS 

AND ELECTRIC COMPANY FOR DECLARATORY ORDER THAT THE PROPOSED 
CONSTRUCTION OF LISLE AVENUE OPERATIONS CENTER AND THE PROPOSED 
PURCHASE OF AN OFFICE BUILDING IN EASTERN JEFFERSON COUNTY ARE ORDINARY 
EXTENSION IN THE USUAL COURSE OF BUSINESS AND DO NOT REQUIRE A CERTIFICATE 
OF PUBLIC CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY 
Case No. 2023-00415 

 
 
Dear Ms. Bridwell: 
 
Please accept for filing Louisville Gas and Electric Company’s and Kentucky Utilities Company’s 
verified joint application for an Order declaring the construction of a proposed facility in Lexington, 
Kentucky and a proposed purchase of an interest in an office building in eastern Louisville, Kentucky 
are ordinary extensions in the usual course of business and do not require a Certificate of Public 
Convenience and Necessity. 

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 8 and the Commission’s Order of July 22, 2021 in Case 
No. 2020-00085, I certify that the electronic filing has been transmitted to the Commission on 
December 15, 2023 and that there are currently no parties in this proceeding that the Commission 
has excused from participationby electronic means. 

Should you have any questions regarding the enclosed, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Rick E. Lovekamp 
 

Rick E. Lovekamp 
Manager Regulatory Strategy/Policy 
State Regulation and Rates  
O 502-627-3780  
rick.lovekamp @lge-ku.com 


